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From the Chair 
 

Dear all, 
 
Well, we are almost at the end of another year, and Christmas is looming. I think I am safe in saying that 
your Division has been very active this year, particularly ‘in the field’, and in the seminar room. We set out 
at the beginning of the year to get out into the field more, and I think we can safely say that we have 
achieved this. In February, we ran a successful one-day workshop on Mt Isa, and in August, we co-
contributed to another on NE Queensland with the AIG. In addition, we participated in the World Science 
Festival and CONASTA, and ran two local field trips — to Mt Walker and to Blackstone Hill in Ipswich. With 
our AIG colleagues, we awarded the Campbell Miles Medal for the first time, to Simon Beams, for his long-
standing contribution to exploration; and we recognised Joan Esterle and John Siemon for their long and 
sustained contributions to Queensland geology and to public outreach, through the award of the Dorothy 
Hill and Neville Stevens Medals respectively.  
 
None of this could have been achieved without the active input of the committee members. I would like to 
thank the committee, and all of the members who have supported out activities throughout a busy year. In 
January, the committee will reconvene and begin to plan the coming year. I look forward to suggestions 
from you all for local field trips, and to offers of technical talks and GSAQ workshop topics. We may also 
have a student geosciences conference to look forward to — but more on that later. 
 
Wishing you all a happy and safe Christmas, with as much time ‘in the field’ as you (or your partner/kids) 
want over the holiday season. 
 
 
Cheers 
 
Tony 
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Upcoming Queensland Events: 

 
AIG Brisbane Geoscience Christmas Party  
Date: 2 December 2016, 5pm until late 
Venue: Transcontinental Hotel, 482 George St, Brisbane. 
Registration: This is a FREE EVENT but RSVP by Wednesday 30th November 2016 is required for catering 
purposes. Spaces are limited to so make sure you get your name in early! To RSVP, please book through the 
online form at https://www.aig.org.au/events/brisbane-aig-geoscience-christmas-party-2016/ 
If you have any issues with the booking form, email bookings@aig.org.au 
 
As usual, GSAQ is a silver sponsor of this event 
 

Other Upcoming Conferences, Seminars and Short Courses 

 

13th South Australian Exploration Conference 
Date: 2 December 2016 
Venue: Adelaide Convention Centre. 
Registration: $185 (Students $15) online registration at http://saexplorers.com.au/ closes 30 November; 
registration available on the day 
Conference organisers: AIG ASEG, AIMM, GSA and SACOME 
 

AGU Chapman Conference on Submarine Volcanism: New Approaches and Research 

Frontiers  
Date: 29 January – 3 February 2017 
Location: Hobart,  
http://tinyurl.com/hag46rr   

 

40th Sydney Basin Symposium 
Date: 27–28 April 2017 
Venue: The Mecure Resort 2090 Broke Road Pokolbin, NSW 2320 AUSTRALIA  
Registration: Full registration $273.73. For retails go to the GSA Web Page https://www.gsa.org.au/ and 
follow the links. 
 

Annual Meeting: Specialist Group in Geochemistry Mineralogy and Petrology (SGGMP) 
The SGGMP invites members to the annual meeting and the Granites2017@Benalla: Crustal Evolution and 
Mineralisation field symposium. The symposium will provide a semi-formal environment for presentations 
and discussion on granites, their role in crustal evolution and mineralisation. 
Date: 25-29 September 2017 
Location: Benalla, Victoria, in the heartland of Chappell and White's I- and S-type granites in 
eastern Australia 
Call for Papers and Posters: Deadline December 01 2016 benalla2017@geosymposia.com.au 
Registration: http://ti nyurl.com/zc3c57q  
Several student bursaries will be available courtesy of the sponsors. These will be to waive the registration 
fee and will be awarded on merit. To register your interest, please send an email to 

simon.turner@mq.edu.au with SGGMP Student Bursaries as the subject, and give your full name, affiliation, 
supervisor, project title and proposed presentation title in the body of the email. 
 

Future Understanding of Tectonics, Ores, Resources, Environment and Sustainability 
(FUTORES):  
Date: 4–7 June 2017 
Location: Townsville 
Call for Papers - Abstract submission opens 1 September 2016, closes 31 January 2017 
http://tinyurl.com/zl5zqrw  

https://www.aig.org.au/events/brisbane-aig-geoscience-christmas-party-2016/
mailto:bookings@aig.org.au
http://saexplorers.com.au/
http://gsa.us1.list-manage.com/track/click?u=3addbef173e1590b09478aef3&id=8f03917b2e&e=2add4cd860
https://www.gsa.org.au/
http://gsa.us1.list-manage1.com/track/click?u=3addbef173e1590b09478aef3&id=39eed29a39&e=2add4cd860
http://gsa.us1.list-manage1.com/track/click?u=3addbef173e1590b09478aef3&id=39eed29a39&e=2add4cd860
mailto:benalla2017@geosymposia.com.au
http://gsa.us1.list-manage.com/track/click?u=3addbef173e1590b09478aef3&id=726fc72b0d&e=2add4cd860
mailto:simon.turner@mq.edu.au?subject=SGGMP%20Student%20Bursaries
http://gsa.us1.list-manage1.com/track/click?u=3addbef173e1590b09478aef3&id=f483ddafa4&e=2add4cd860
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GSAQ Technical Talks τ call for speakers 

 
The GSAQ Committee seeks to provide establish GSAQ technical talks on more regular basis and invites 
offers from potential presenters. Note that this is not limited to Brisbane, and if anyone wishes to present a 
talk at Townsville or any other regional centre, please contact the committee or relevant subcommittee 
who will be pleased to publicise it. 
 
A suggested recurring theme is Queensland geology – particularly aspects of regional geology that might be 
of interest to those who are newcomers to the state. However, if members from the Universities know of 
visiting lecturers or researchers, please let us know as they would also be most welcome whatever their 
area of expertise. The following is the preferred schedule. 
 
• Usually 4th Tuesday of each month (i.e. alternative fortnight to AIG technical talks).  
• Venue generally at the Transcontinental Hotel – pending speakers, type of audience and availability of 
venue.  
 

GSA Web Page Upgrade  

 
https://gsa.org.au/ 
The GSA Web Page is being upgraded along with an upgrade of the membership database. There is still some 
missing/unpublished content from the old pages, but this will be addressed in the coming weeks. Much of the 
unpublished content requires a rewrite. There is an online application process and a members-only section. To logon 
to the members section for the first time, you will need to create a password. Your username is the email address that 
GSA has on file for you (it should be the same as the email that this newsletter has been sent to) and then follow the 
prompts.  
 
Once you have signed in, you can go to your Home page by clicking on the member tab. On your home page, you can 
update your profile and edit your address details. 
 
The members-only section is still in development, but eventually a range of services not available to non-members will 
be accessed through the page. In the near future, members will be able to access AJES online by logging on through 
the GSA website. This functionality will be appreciated by members who do not have departmental or university 
access to AJES. 
 
Tim Holland, who has joined the GSA as the Membership Officer, has extensive experience with online communication 
and promotion working in the scientific education and outreach space, and will be updating the website and he would 
like to hear about your ideas on what the GSA can do better.  
 
Tim has a PhD in vertebrate palaeontology from the School of Earth, Atmosphere and Environment at Monash 
University and a Graduate Diploma in Education from La Trobe University. He recently held the position of 
Interpretation Manager and Curator of the natural history museum Kronosaurus Korner and has previously worked as 
Collection Preparation Officer at Museum Victoria. http://www.kronosauruskorner.com.au/  
 
Please contact Tim on this email: development@gsa.org.au 
 

 
INFORMAL WEEKLY GET-TOGETHER  
FOR EXPLORERS, MINERS, & OTHER GEOSCIENTISTS 
O’Malleys Irish Pub –  
Basement Level of the Wintergarden in the Queen Street Mall, Brisbane CBD  
5.30pm on every Wednesday evening if your work/spouse/budget/health allows! 
 

https://gsa.org.au/
http://www.kronosauruskorner.com.au/
mailto:development@gsa.org.au
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New drill core storage facility for Queensland  

 
Queensland’s resources exploration industry now has access to more information thanks to a $5 million expansion of 
the Queensland Government’s Exploration Data Centre (EDC) at Zillmere on Brisbane’s north side.  
 
Minister for Natural Resources and Mines, Dr Anthony Lynham, and State Member for Nudgee, Ms Leanne Linard, 
officially opened the EDC expansion on Thursday 20 October. 
 
The expansion will provide greater access and storage capacity for exploration samples from throughout Queensland, 
adding to the 800-plus kilometres of core samples currently stored at the facility. 
 
The Exploration Data Centre offers the resources exploration industry a comprehensive catalogue of samples from 
over 11,600 drill holes collected by the Geological Survey of Queensland over more than 100 years, with the oldest 
being from the Mitchell town bore drilled in 1886. 
 
This new expansion will provide storage for an estimated 500 km of additional samples, complementing the Geological 
Survey of Queensland’s (GSQ) HyLoggerTM digital spectral scanning technology which provides the exploration 
industry with access to a virtual core library. 
 
The new facility was constructed by Northbuild Constructions Queensland and built over 8 months, creating more 
than 100 jobs for designers, engineers and contractors. The expansion of this facility gives industry, universities, 
researchers and Government scientists even greater access to a reference collection of the geology of Queensland. 
 

 
 

New drill core storage facility with state of the art drill core racking and inventory management 
 

 
 

From left the Geological Survey of Queensland’s Chief Government Geologist, Tony Knight, Minister for Natural 
Resources and Mines, Dr Anthony Lynham, and State Member for Nudgee, Ms Leanne Linard 
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( 
Drill core from locations across Queensland is stored at the EDC 

 

     
HyloggerTM is the innovative hyperspectral logging system available for industry use at the EDC 

 
The centre is open from 8am to 5pm Monday to Friday or other times by appointment. 
Address and contact details-: 
 
68 Pineapple Street, Zillmere 4034 QLD  
Telephone:  +61 7 3096 6810 
Facsimile:  +61 7 3096 6817  
Mobile:  0408 887 685  
Facebook: Mining Qld   
Twitter: @miningqld  
https://www.business.qld.gov.au/industry/mining/mining-online-services   
https://www.business.qld.gov.au/industry/mining/geoscience-data-information/core-rock-collections 

  

https://www.facebook.com/miningqld
https://twitter.com/miningQLD
https://www.business.qld.gov.au/industry/mining/mining-online-services
https://www.business.qld.gov.au/industry/mining/geoscience-data-information/core-rock-collections
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Obituary: Kenneth George Grimes τ 19 October 1944 ς 17 August 2016 

As promised in the last newsletter, the following is an obituary for Ken Grimes, who was tragically killed in an accident 
in August 
 

 
 

Kenneth George Grimes grew up on a beef cattle property near Proston, Queensland, the youngest of a large family. 
His early schooling was by correspondence until he was 9, followed by boarding school in Toowoomba for primary and 
then Brisbane Grammar School. At ‘Grammar’ he so disliked the inner city environment he was determined to work in 
the bush. As a result he studied geology and geomorphology at the University of Queensland on a cadetship from the 
Queensland Department of Mines, graduating with a BSc (Hons) in 1968. He undertook further studies in 1973 – 79 
mainly in geography and geomorphology. Because he loved outdoor activities (but NOT competitive sport!) he joined 
the bushwalking and caving clubs at the University of Queensland where he met Janeen and they married in late 1970. 
 
From 1969 to 1991 he was a Geologist in the Regional Mapping Section of the Geological Survey of Queensland (GSQ) 
where his first assignment was to the joint BMR-GSQ team led by Fred Doutch that was charged with the task of 
mapping the Mesozoic and Cenozoic deposits of the Carpentaria and Karumba Basins of north Queensland. As part of 
that team, Ken undertook field-work throughout northwest Queensland, the Gulf country and Cape York Peninsula 
from 1969 to 1973. Ken made a major contribution to the interpretation of the Cenozoic geology and landscape 
development of the region by extending the use of duricrust stratigraphy, which had been developed by Brian Senior 
and others in south-western Queensland. He introduced the concept of cyclicity to the depositional and weathering 
regimes throughout the Queensland Cenozoic. Subsequent geochronological studies of the weathering are in general 
agreement with the scheme that he developed. 
 
Ken went on to apply his expertise to mapping Cenozoic deposits and regolith in central and southern Queensland. In 
the 1970s, this included the sapphire-bearing deposits of the Rubyvale area and the sand masses of the Fraser Coast 
region, including Cooloola and Fraser Island. He was one of the co-authors of Queensland Geology (Day et al, 1983. 
GSQ Publication 383), a companion volume to the 1976 1:2.5M Queensland Geology map. 
 
In 1985, Ken’s interest in karst, combined with his skill in mapping Cenozoic deposits, led to his involvement in 
research on the Tertiary Riversleigh fossil sites with Mike Archer and others. Ken made an important contribution 
through his ability to distinguish Cenozoic carbonate deposits from the Cambrian limestones on aerial photographs 
and in the field, thereby expanding the search area and leading to the discovery of several significant fossil vertebrate 
sites. 
 
Through most of the 1980s, he had a roving brief as a Cenozoic specialist attached to the various GSQ mapping teams. 
He became the department’s expert on the Cenozoic and there are very few Queensland geology maps from the 
1970s and 80s, which do not bear his name. Although subjected to friendly banter about ‘mapping dirt’ by the ‘hard 
rockers’ that dominated the teams, his skill in subdividing the otherwise blank areas of the map sheets was 
nonetheless valued as an essential input to any project. When it came to banter, Ken could give back as good as he 
received, but was always ready to share his knowledge and, apart from the many maps, reports and papers that he 
contributed to, his geological legacy in Queensland lives on in the influence he had on those who adopted and 
continued to use his approach to mapping the Cenozoic. His scheme for regolith unit compilation was used for the 
Geoscience Australia’s 1:1M digital surface geology map of Australia (2009). 
 
Ken was an early user of personal computers, and in the late 1980s was a key contributor to the development of 
GSQ’s digital field note recording system (REGMAP). (The ‘REG’ stood for regional not regolith.) Ken helped write the 
first data entry programs and a series of routines to extract information out of the database in meaningful ways. The 
system that he helped develop is the basis of the GSQ’s current digital field observations database. 
 
Having grown up on a grazing property, Ken was a natural bushman and this served him in good stead working as a 
young geologist in remote areas of Cape York Peninsula, far from assistance if anything went wrong. In later years, he 
could be relied on to turn up to rescue colleagues who found themselves in difficulties, such as hopelessly bogged, 
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hung up in some wash-out, or with a flat battery or mechanical problems. Therefore, it was somewhat embarrassing 
for him, when mapping on Fraser Island in the mid-1970s, his vehicle became bogged in a creek at low tide. The 
hapless vehicle was submerged by several high tides before it could be retrieved, eventually towed out by a landing 
barge! Apart from this, Ken also showed resourcefulness in other situations. Bill Koppe has a story that he and Ken 
were camped one evening near a road west of Moura when a ute full of suspicious-looking characters pulled up and 
asked if they had any food. Ken said he would have a look and returned from his vehicle with a .303 and offered to 
shoot a kangaroo for them. The uninvited visitors quickly high-tailed back to their ute and sped off. 
 
In the pre-GPS days and using black-and-white, small-scale aerial photographs, Ken was a skillful navigator through the 
featureless bush that characterises much of the Cenozoic in outback Queensland. Although tending to be quiet in the 
office, Ken was a good companion around the camp-fire with his dry wit, and his culinary skills with the camp-oven 
were legendary. 
 
It was a great loss to GSQ when Ken left in 1991, and moved to western Victoria with Janeen. However, he undertook 
some contracts back in Queensland and maintained contact with former colleagues at GSQ through occasional visits 
and his annual, quirky Christmas epistles.  
 
The move, however, did have some advantages for him; he was able to specialize more on karst and had limestone 
and volcanic caves close by. His consulting expanded with more cave and karst work in various places: Naracoorte SA, 
lots of places in Victoria, Tasmania, Christmas Island and the sandstone pseudokarst of northern Australia, to name a 
few. His interest in volcanic caves grew and he was involved in exploration, documentation and working out the 
processes involved in basalt cave formation.  
 
As a member of the various caving clubs, UQSS, and later VSA, CCV, and CEGSA, he was a stalwart speleologist. He 
received the Edie Smith Award in 2009 for his outstanding service to Australian speleology over many decades. He was 
involved in Australian Speleological Federation as convenor of the Surveying and Mapping Standards Commission of 
the Australian Speleological Federation, and was Queensland co-ordinator of the Australian Karst Index for the period 
1975-1991. He was a co-editor of Helictite, the Journal of Australasian Speleological Research from 1999. He was also 
a Fellow of the Australian Cave & Karst Management Association. Many of us have copies of the well-illustrated field 
guides for various cave and karst meetings in western Victoria and SE South Australia. 
 
He published many papers and reports on caves and karst and was a widely respected speleologist especially, but not 
exclusively in the Cenozoic karst and volcanic pseudokarst areas. In 2012 he wrote for and edited the Helictite volume 
on the Proterozoic Northern Territory Judbarra / Gregory Karst, which contains Australia’s longest cave system. He 
published extensively on the karst in the dune limestones of southern Australia. As a Research Associate in the 
Environmental Geoscience group at Latrobe University, he was very generous with his time and assistance to post 
graduate students. 
 
He was a member of Geological Society of Australia, and after moving to Victoria was a corresponding member of the 
Geological Heritage Subcommittee with a very real interest in the geological heritage of the young volcanics of 
western Victoria. His talks to the Victorian Division, delivered wearing his ‘volcanic’ beanie, were greatly appreciated.  
 
Ken was also a very accomplished artist. He always drew—in the margins of books and on the walls and furniture of 
the old homestead. His cartoons were brilliant and included his quirky sense of humour. Some of the recent ones can 
be seen on the Hamilton Field Naturalists website! He was also a keen photographer. 
 
Ken was a wonderful person who had the ability to communicate his vast knowledge and wisdom to people right 
across the spectrum of scientific understanding. An eminent, witty and a very active cave explorer and thinker, he was 
very generous with his time and knowledge to visitors to the lava and limestone cave areas of western Victoria and 
various geologists needing advice. We all valued him as a great friend, very generous with his knowledge, information 
and well-drafted cave maps which he made freely available to all.  
 
Ken was killed on 17 August by a falling tree limb, while sawing firewood on their property near Hamilton, Victoria. It 
is hard to believe we have lost so suddenly such a good friend and huge contributor to the understanding of the 
natural world. Ken's presence will be missed enormously by the entire geological and speleological community across 
Australia, and especially those of us who have worked closely with him.  
 
Susan White with assistance from Ian Withnall, John Siemon and Janeen Samuel. 
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Help with leaflets for the public on the geology of various districts 

 
As you will be aware the Queensland Division of the Society has been publishing Rocks and Landscapes guidebooks for 
the public on the geology of various districts (Brisbane-Ipswich; Gold Coast Hinterland; Sunshine Coast; Wet Tropics), 
and some for tourists on national parks (South, Central and North Queensland). That however leaves many gaps of 
districts not covered, and a public appetite for better knowledge of local geology not satisfied. This is important now 
that high school teachers are required to include more earth science in their courses. In the absence of any other 
initiatives we feel the Society has a role in this field. 
 
To try to satisfy these needs we have begun compiling Rocks and Landscape leaflets, smaller than the books, on 
particular districts which are put on our website and can be downloaded as PDF files for free. So far we have done 
leaflets on the Boonah-Fassifern district; Stanthorpe & the Granite Belt; Maryborough-Hervey Bay; and Bundaberg 
area which can be seen on the website. (Gympie is in the Sunshine Coast book). We know the Boonah one has been 
very popular with schools making multiple copies and contributing significantly to our income through the payment of 
fees to the Royalties Authority. 
 
To help speed this programme, we would like some volunteers to assist with write-ups of other districts they may be 
familiar with. You can see the style and level of coverage in the leaflets already on the website, and we can help with 
editorial matters, layout and drafting of figures. Do have a go at this—it is quite fun and rewarding. 
 
Please contact us, David Trezise ( trezised@optusnet.com.au) or Warwick Willmott (willmott@powerup.com.au) of 
the Excursions and Publications Working Group to discuss possibilities. We look forward to working with you. 
 
 

GSAQ Publications 

 
Rocks and Landscapes of the National Parks of Southern Queensland (Second Edition) by Warwick 
Willmott 
 

 
 
Rocks and Landscapes of the Gold Coast Hinterland (third edition) by Warwick Willmott 

 
The GSA Queensland Division has released an expanded 
second edition of Rocks and Landscapes of the National Parks 
of Southern Queensland.  
 

Landscapes and scenery are not accidental — they are closely 
related to ancient geological events. This book fills a gap in 
natural history publications by explaining how the national 
park scenery we see today gradually developed over many 
millions of years. It groups parks with a similar geological 
history, explains their common origins, and then gives details 
on the rocks and landscapes of each. It covers all the national 
parks and some other reserves from the NSW border to 
Bundaberg and inland to the Bunya Mountains. There is also a 
simple up-to-date summary of the geological history of 
southeast Queensland which is not readily available 
elsewhere.  
 

mailto:trezised@optusnet.com.au
mailto:willmott@powerup.com.au


Volume 116 No. 4 – November 2016                                                  9 

_____________________________________________________________________ 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Other Publications 

New book celebrates Australia's modern gold rush. 

A new publication from Minerals Council of Australia and the Chamber of Minerals and Energy of Western Australia, Rush: 
Australia's 21st Century Gold Industry, tells the story of Australia's world-leading gold industry and the ongoing contribution it 
makes to the nation's economic and social wealth. Published to celebrate 165 years of the Australian gold industry and its 
ongoing contribution of the nation's rich mineral industry the book is available for free download.  
Download the book here. 

 
 

 

Coal, Castles and Choirs: 
This recent booklet by Ken Grubbs provides an insight to the 
Ipswich suburb of Blackstone and provides a concise and 
informative explanation of the district’s coal mining heritage, 
including the significant contribution made by the Welsh coal 
mining families, and their legacy in cultural and sporting pursuits as 
well as the built environment.  
 
Ken Grubb is an Engineering geologist who has been involved in 
coal mining studies in the Ipswich region over a 30-year period, and 
now specialises on investigating abandoned coal mine sites for 
development. 
 
The booklet can be obtained from the Willis Haenke Historical 
Foundation for $5 
www.haenkefoundation.org.au 
PO Box 423, Ipswich, QLD 4305 
Phone 0418 741 915 
 
 

 
  

The GSA Queensland Division has released a brand new version 

of its booklet ‘Rocks and Landscapes of the Gold Coast 

Hinterland’ which has been popular with a range of people for 

24 years, but has been out of print for some time. 

This new third edition is in full colour and is considerably 

expanded (88pp), with a chapter on Acid Sulfate Soils, more on 

the Tertiary volcanoes, landslide problems, and additional 

excursion descriptions. We hope it will be useful for a new 

generation of geologists, students, engineers, and tourists. 

The price is still an unbelievable $11 plus $3 postage. You can 

send your orders to Warwick Willmott, at (07) 3379 6485, 

willmott@powerup.com.au, or GSA Divisional Booksales, C/- W 

Willmott 179 Victoria Ave, Chelmer QLD 4068. 

http://gsa.us1.list-manage.com/track/click?u=3addbef173e1590b09478aef3&id=c81c5fe4be&e=2add4cd860
http://www.haenkefoundation.org.au/
mailto:willmott@powerup.com.au
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Queensland Division Committee 2016-2017 

 
Position Phone  E-mail 
Chair 
Dr Tony Webster   a.webster2@uq.edu.au 
 
Vice-Chair  
Dr Mark Pirlo   mpirlo@yahoo.com.au 
 
Honorary Secretary 
Mr Ian Withnall 33005951  iwwithnall@optusnet.com.au 
 
Webmaster 
Dr Paul Blake  3035 5211  paul.blake@dnrm.qld.gov.au 
 
Treasurer, Video Library 
Mr Friedrich von Gnielinski  3035 5222  vongnielinski@optusnet.com.au 
 
Membership Secretary 
Dr Aldo Van Heeswijck 32856190  eurydesma@bigpond.com 
 
Education Subcommittee & Awards Convenor 
Dr Laurie Hutton  3035 3212  laurie.hutton@dnrm.qld.gov.au 
 
Newsletter Editor 
Mr Ian Withnall  33005951  iwwithnall@optusnet.com.au 
 
GSA Publications 
Mr Warwick Willmott  3379 6485  willmott@powerup.com.au 
 
Central Queensland Regional Representative 
Mr Andrew Williams 4952 5255  andy.williams@cardno.com.au 
 
Committee Members 
Mr Doug Young (AIG Rep.)  3236 4188   d.young@findex.net.au 
Mr Mark Berry (AIG Rep.)  3230 9028  mberry@amcconsultants.com.au 
Mr Tony Shellshear 3800 1565 tony@sdc.net.au 
Mr David Trezise  trezised@optusnet.com.au 
Assoc. Professor Lloyd Hamilton  l.h.hamilton@bigpond.com 
Dr Patrick Hayman  Patrick.hayman@qut.edu.au 
  

mailto:eurydesma@bigpond.com
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Queensland Division Subcommittees 

 
GSAQ technical talk organising team (sub-committee) 
 
Objectives: 
Solicit membership and visitors to the state to become speakers, co-ordinate the speaker schedule, organise venues, 
act as central point of contact for those suggesting speakers. 
 
Members 
Laurie Hutton (Leader) 
Doug Young 
Tony Webster 
assisted by all 
 

Geological field trip organising team (sub-committee) 
 
Objectives: 
1. To conduct regular one-day geological field days several times a year (e.g. quarterly). 
2. Encourage regional members to be involved and to host local field days. 
3. To conduct an annual geological field conference (mid-year) to be run over 3 days with or without supplementary 

workshops. 
 
Members 
David Trezise (Leader)   trezised@optusnet.com.au 
Warwick Willmott (adviser)   willmott@powerup.com.au 
Tony Webster     a.webster2@uq.edu.au 
Doug Young    d.young@findex.net.au 
Lloyd Hamilton    l.h.hamilton@bigpond.com 
Mark Pirlo mpirlo@yahoo.com.au 
Aldo Van Heeswijck      eurdesma@bigpond.au 
John Siemon (TBC)    john@siemon.id.au 
Neil Krosch       
 

GSAQ publications/outreach team (sub-committee) 
 
Objective: 
1. To improve the availability of the Society’s publications to all members. 
2. To complete the digitisation of the Society’s publications (by Queensland Division). 
3. To identify gaps in the Society’s publications (by Queensland Division). 
 
Members of GSA Publications Outreach Sub-committee 
Warwick Willmott (Leader)   willmott@powerup.com.au 
David Trezise    trezised@optusnet.com.au 
Aldo Van Heeswijck    eurdesma@bigpond.au 
Ian Withnall    iwwithnall@optusnet.com.au 
Neil Krosch  
Friedrich von Gnielinski   friedrich.vongnielinski@dnrm.qld.gov.au 
John Siemon (TBC)    john@siemon.id.au 
 

Education sub-committee 
Laurie Hutton    Laurie.hutton@dnrm.qld.gov.au 
Tony Webster    a.webster2@uq.edu.au 
Ian Withnall    iwwithnall@optusnet.com.au 
 


